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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

                                                                                               Fax    (225) 387-4742







April 3, 2019





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
April 3, 2019.  Commissioner Mark Guillory and Commissioner Sean McGee were sworn in prior to the start of the meeting by Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Esq.    President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

Mark Guillory


St. Landry




John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 

Earl Matherne


Assumption

Sean McGee



Iberia




Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

William Tyson


Executive Director

Nicholas Rockforte


Levee Board Attorney

Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Rick Dugas



CPRA
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist 

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

President John Grezaffi welcomed the two new board members to the Board.

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda.  

Mrs. Janice Jarreau informed the board that the Templet family had been notified of the meeting today but were unable to attend.  However, Commissioner Earl Matherne agreed to deliver the plaque to the family.   
                                                                    * * * * 
After review, Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the March 6, 2019 meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  
                                                                 * * * * 
Mr. William Tyson advised the board that the Mississippi River Commission Inspection is scheduled for April 11, 2019.  It will travel from the Old River Locks to the Baton Rouge Dock.  

President Grezaffi encouraged the commissioners to attend the inspection.  
Mr. Tyson referred the board to a request from the Corps of Engineers for a right of entry in order to conduct surveys in connection with the MR&T, Supplemental Environmental Impact Statement, MRL project.  Commissioner Spencer Harvey moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve the request.

The river is making a slow fall and should be close to 40’ by Monday.  Mr. Tyson said it seems the high water is coming more and more frequently.  

                                                                    * * * * 
Mr. Rick Dugas of CPRA was present but had no report.  

                                                                    * * * * 

Mr. Nicholas Rockforte reported one of the bike trails has gone through litigation in West Baton Rouge Parish.  They won that case and it is in First Circuit Appellate Court now.  It will take 6-9 months to receive a decision.   He said we also have a Cooperative Endeavor Agreement being finalized with West Baton Rouge Parish and the City of Port Allen.  However, there are a few sticking points we are working through such as insurance and liability.  
                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordon and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to advertise a campsite lease in Belle River, La.  
                                                                    * * * * 
Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne to approve the following sympathy resolution for Mr. Harry Brashier after it was read. 


RESOLUTION
Moved by Commissioner Karen Jewell, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne,

and unanimously carried:

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District lost a

valuable friend with the death of Harry Brashier on March 18, 2019, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Brashier worked for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District from

March 27, 1991 through January 14, 2014, and

WHEREAS, Mr. Brashier will be missed by many who were close to him and who cherished

his friendship.

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the members of this Board do hereby express its

condolences to the family of Mr. Brashier and its deepest regrets upon his death, that this

Resolution be incorporated and made a permanent part of the Minutes of this Board, and

further that a copy of this Resolution be presented to the Brashier Family so that they may

know of our sincere appreciation of the life of Mr. Brashier and of our sincere regrets in

his passing:

Vote:

Yeas:
Commissioners Bill Flynn, Kenneth Gordon, John Grezaffi, Mark Guillory,


Spencer Harvey, Karen Jewell, Moise LeBlanc, Harry Marionneaux, Earl


Matherne, and Sean McGee

Nays:
None

Absent and not voting: Commissioners Daniel Hebert, Jody Meche, and Nickie Rockforte

The vote in favor thereof being unanimous, the resolution was declared duly adopted.

      * * * * 

I, Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary for the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, do hereby certify that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy

of excerpts of the Minutes of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin

Levee District, a Regular Meeting held in Port Allen, Louisiana, on Wednesday, April 3,
2019.
         /s/Janice G. Jarreau, Secretary

                                                                    * * * * 
The Association of Levee Boards of Louisiana Annual Workshop will be held May 2-3, 2019.  Commissioners are required to attend this Workshop or the Convention in New Orleans at least every other year.  The Ethics and Sexual Harassment course is required every year.  

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi advised the board he had been contacted by farmers relative to the bridge at Bellmont Lane in Pointe Coupee/Iberville.  He said he would like to see if there is anything we can do to help make it passable.  

There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 

An Equal Opportunity Employer

